
 

 

 

 

Notice – Item for Discussion 
 

Submitted by: 
 

Councillor, C. Nixon 

Subject: 
 

Traffic study for Intersection of Mulcaster Street and 
Worsley Street. 

Reference Committee Name: 
 

Executive Committee Meeting 

Reference Committee Date: 
 

May 28, 2025 

General Committee Date: 
 

June 11, 2025 

City Council Date: 
 

June 18, 2025 

 
Motion for Consideration: 
 
That staff in the Development Services Department investigate possible solutions to 
minimize the possibility of traffic and pedestrian incidents at the intersection of 
Mulcaster Streeet and Worsley Street caused by blind spots when travelling west on 
Worsley Street through the intersection at Mulcaster Street and report back to the 
Community Safety Committee.  

 
Reason or Rationale in support of the motion: 
 
For many years residents have been concerned about the blind spot they encounter 
when attempting to either turn north or south or through the intersection when 
travelling west on Worsley Street. This situation has escalated with the increase in 
occupants of the City Centre Building and will continue to escalate as the building’s 
population grows to capacity. The street parking on Mulcaster Street just south of the 
intersection makes it very difficult for motorists to see oncoming northbound traffic 
until they are well past the stop sign and into the intersection.  
 
Linkage 2022-2026 Strategic Priorities:  
 
This links to our “Community Safety” strategic priorities 


